

City of 15072 GREENFIELD, MASSACHUSETTS



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

WILLIAM F. MARTIN

Mayor

City Hall • 14 Court Square • Greenfield, MA 01301 Phone 413-772-1560 • Fax 413-772-1519 Mayor@greenfield-ma.gov • www.greenfield-ma.gov

May 9, 2019

James Rode 92 Mountain Road Erving, MA 01344

Dear James Rode,

Per Massachusetts General Law Chapter 93H, we are notifying you of the unintentional release of your personal information.

On April 16, 2019 the City Clerk for the City of Greenfield responded to a public records request (number 19-99) for your wage report. Public records are submitted electronically for public viewing. The wage report inadvertently included your social security number. It was brought to the City Clerk's attention the morning of May 8, 2019 when another employee noticed it. The City Clerk immediately redacted that information from the public records request and reported it to the Director of General Administration and the Human Resource Director.

Per MGL 93H, we have reported this incident to the Greenfield Police Department, the Attorney General's Office and the Office of Consumer Affairs and Business Regulation.

We would like to provide you with credit monitoring for 18 months due to the disclosure of your Social Security Number. Please let us know which credit monitoring service, if any, you would like to the City to engage on your behalf by emailing Mark Smith, Director of General Administration at mark.smith@greenfield-ma.gov.

You are not being asked or required to waive any right of private action as a condition of accepting the credit monitoring services.

Sincerely.

William F. Martin

Mayor

WM/lr